
 

 

November 11, 2020 
Town of Erin Public Hearing 

 
Supervisor Schmidt called the Public Hearing on the Town of Erin’s 2021 Preliminary Budget to order on 
this date at 6:02 PM. She then asked the Clerk to call the roll. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Daniel Delorme, Michael Shutts, Dawn Schmidt. 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: William VanRiper, Jr., Randy Evans. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Barbara Burlew, Mark Margeson. 
 
Supervisor Schmidt welcomed everyone and the workshop began. 
 
 
Legal Notice is as follows: 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Town of Erin will hold a public hearing regarding the 2021 
Preliminary Budget at the Town Hall 1138 Breesport Road, Erin, NY at 6:00 P.M on the 11th day of 
November 2020 and that at such hearing all interested persons have an opportunity to provide written 
or oral comments on the 2021 Preliminary Town Budget Appropriations. 
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Preliminary Budget of the Town of Erin for the fiscal year 
beginning January 1, 2021 has been completed and filed in the office of the Town Clerk at 1138 
Breesport Road, Erin, NY where it is available for public inspection during regular office hours: Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday 1:00 P.M to 6:00 P.M and Friday 8:00 A.M to 12:00 P.M except holidays. 
 
Pursuant to Section 108 of the Town Law, the proposed salaries of the following elected Town officers 
are hereby specified as follows: 
Supervisor  $  7,776.00 
Deputy Supervisor $  1,591.00 
Councilpersons (4) $  5,820.00 
Town Clerk  $19,209.00 
Town Justice  $  5,092.32 
 
The Town of Erin’s regular monthly Board Meeting to immediately follow the Public Hearing. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/94656960974?pwd=Q1U4TTNUU0lJUy9TR3NwSldMZ2xEdz09 
 
Meeting ID: 946 5696 0974 
Passcode: 606094 
One tap mobile 
+16465588656,,94656960974#,,,,,,0#,,606094# US (New York) 
 
By the order of the Town Board of the Town of Erin 



 

 

Diane Wise-Hollenbeck 
Erin Town Clerk  
 
 
With no comment from the public, a motion was made by Supervisor Schmidt to close the Public 
Hearing on the Town of Erin’s 2021 Preliminary Budget at 6:04 PM.  
 
 
 

November 11, 2020 
Town of Erin Board Meeting 

 
Supervisor Schmidt called the regular meeting of the Erin Town Board to order on this date at 6:05 PM. 
She then asked the Clerk to call the roll. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Daniel Delorme, Michael Shutts, Dawn Schmidt. 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: William VanRiper, Jr., Randy Evans. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Barbara Burlew, Mark Margeson. 
 
Supervisor Schmidt welcomed everyone and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited with a special thank 
you to all the Veterans.  
 
A motion was made by M. Shutts and seconded by D. Schmidt to pay the audited bills as they appear on 
the General Fund Abstract 11, #186-201, totaling $19,224.74; and the Highway Fund Abstract 11, #158-
175, totaling $45,712.38; and the Street Lighting Fund Abstract 11, #189 & 192, totaling $186.82; and 
the Trust & Agency Fund Abstract 11, #11, totaling $3,676.80. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: D. Delorme, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 
A motion was made by D. Delorme and seconded by D. Schmidt to dispense with the reading of the 
minutes from the regular Board Meeting on October 14, 2020 and approve the minutes. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: D. Delorme, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 

• A notice was read from Hon. Kyle M. Wieder stating effective 1/1/2021 Erin Town Court will be 
held on the 2nd and 3rd Tuesdays of every month at 5:00 pm with District Attorney conference 
night being held on the 3rd Tuesday at 5:00 pm. 

 
AGENDA FOR THE TOWN OF ERIN BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 11, 2020; 

1. RESOLUTION 34-2020 AUTHORIZING BUDGET TRANSFERS 

2. RESOLUTION 35-2020 TO ADOPT 2020 BUDGET AS PRESENTED 

 

 
 
RESOLUTION 34-2020 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING BUDGET TRANSFERS 



 

 

Resolution By: D. Schmidt 
Seconded By: D. Delorme 
 
Be it resolved that the Town Board of the Town of Erin hereby authorizes the amendment of the town 
2020 budget: 
 
 
Fund                                                            Debit           Credit 
                
DA5112.21 Capital Outlay            $ 35,393.42 
DA3501        CHIPS Revenue   $35,393.42 
DA5142.4 Snow Removal             $ 4,125.24  
DA5110.4 Roads Maint.-Contractual $4,125.24              
 
____________________________________________________________________ 
Total                    $ 39,518.66          $ 39,518.66 
 
Motion Carried: Ayes: D. Delorme, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 
 
RESOLUTION 35-2020 RESOLUTION TO ADOPT 2021 BUDGET 
Resolution By: D. Delorme 
Seconded By: M. Shutts 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Erin hereby adopts the 2021 budget as presented today, 
November 11, 2020 by Budget Officer. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: D. Delorme, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

  
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 Town Attorney- No report. 
 Planning Board-Deda Cedar-They are working on Article 5, which concerns the districting, to 
make clearer. Also, Article 500 needs to be taken out; it’s the comprehensive plan. They are looking for a 
legal definition of a Hamlet. Supervisor Schmidt suggested asking the Town Attorney. Still looking for 
two alternates. They may have to figure out an alternative to meetings due to COVID. Only three 
members attended the last meeting.  
 Parks, Recreation, and Senior Committee-Deda Cedar-The Mobile Food Pantry is coming back. 
Last month 160 people signed up. There were 25 volunteers. It went smoothly and the Food Bank was 
very happy. Still no recreation. There is talk about having Santa deliver something to the kids with no 
contact. Senior Committee is still not meeting. 
 Code Enforcement-John McCracken-The solar farm on Sandbank Road has started construction. 
Waiting on three sets of plans for new houses in town. Checking the Tavern periodically for COVID 
compliance. A contactor is coming next Monday. He will be charged with a Class A misdemeanor for 
building a 40 X 60 pole barn without a permit. The owner of the property was also sighted for the pole 
barn and 10-15 smashed up cars on his property. It was also on Facebook that there are a bunch of 
ducks running around on Shamrock Drive. He also suggested the Planning Board use Zoom for their 
meetings. The Town Clerk will help Deda set up the next meeting.  
 Highway Superintendent-Steve Tyler- Since our last meeting we have been repairing washouts, 
rough spots and chatters on the hills before winter starts. We have been changing pipes, filling potholes 
where needed and repairing equipment. We have been getting plow equipment ready. We did a 
snowplow refresher course online sponsored by our insurance company. New hire is working out well. 
 Chemung County Representative-Starting the budget process at the County. There are 147 
vacancies at the County that will not be filled right away. The Nursing Facility is down to 150 residents 
where they usually have closer to 200. They are losing a significant amount of money. Sales tax is down 
between $3-4 million. There are no raises across the board. An offer was made for retirement-hoped for 
12 people to take the offer and 24 people did. There will be knowledge lost and training will be a 
challenge. There are three meetings next week. He is going to ask questions about alternate sources to 
generate additional income. He thinks developing small businesses with 3, 4, 5 employees will generate 
sales tax and payroll. Need to create an opportunity where money is provided for a company to get 
started, promote and generate it. Public needs to be informed of what is going on. 
 Supervisor-Dawn Schmidt-John McCracken is checking on the Town Tavern and Park Station for 
COVID compliance and a report is provided daily. Park Station was put on our list to check even though it 
is owned by the County because it resides in the Town. There was talk of recycling appliances and tires 
back in the spring. Mark Margeson will find out if items, such as furniture, are crushed if they can be put 
in a dumpster as garbage. He will also see if Casella will do a special one-day deal for tires. Get a 
decreased rate from them and have community pay whatever it may be.  It was suggested a prepaid 
ticket for items be purchased from the Town Clerk and verify they are a resident of the Town of Erin. A 
date and time will be picked at the next meeting for a tire recycling day after the first of the year. At the 
December meeting, Steve Tyler & Harold Spencer will be reappointed. On January 13, 2020 we will close 
out 2020 and hold the Organizational Meeting. 
 
With no comments from the public Supervisor Schmidt closed this portion of the meeting. 
 
A motion was made by M. Shutts and seconded by D. Delorme to adjourn the meeting at 7:07 PM.  
Motion Carried: Ayes: D. Delorme, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 

 


